
Friday 7th March 

Kia Ora Whanau and Friends, It’s Will. 

Just finished up with week 8 here in Kona so we are nearing the end of lectures and 
every day I’m taking away something new. Last week we were in Evangelism week with 
Teresa McMillan aka “T.T.”. There was so much to take away from what she had to share, 
and she had some incredible testimonies of her time spent in the nations and spreading 
the Good News with people in such desperate need for it. The whole week was about 
equipping us and firing us up and understanding the importance of actually sharing the 
Gospel.  

T.T. spoke a lot on carrying your own oil and the responsibility of captivating your own 
faith to be prepared so that whenever we are called upon to minister to people, we are 
doing it from a place that is ready to serve and from a full spirit. This has built off finding 
my quiet place, so I really feel like as the weeks go by, they keep building on top of each 
other to bring us into a posture that is super faith filled and ready to see God move in 
which ever nation we go to. 

Have made some lifelong friends here as well. The people that I’ve connected with have 
shown so much growth as well and their vulnerability and eagerness to enter into this 
season of obedience just fires me up more and more as well. Truly value all the people 
that I have connected with and hope to stay connected with them in the future for sure!!  

On Saturday, all the guys from our school hosted and put on a banquet for all the ladies 
and it was such a beautiful time of just being able to unashamedly serve the woman 
with a dinner and waitering for them with a live band and a media team and all that good 
stuff. From what I heard, it was super healing for all the woman, but I think the guys got 
just as much out of it with having the opportunity to simply just serve them and make 
them feel loved without any other motives or intentions.  

Officially just over three weeks as well before heading to Samoa and have really enjoyed 
getting to know my team as well!! Have loved leading times of worship with them on 
Thursday mornings and really feel a brotherhood forming between the guys especially.  

Would really appreciate some prayer heading into the final weeks before heading to 
Samoa and that our team would continue to grow closer and that we would go to Samoa 
with welcoming arms so that people would feel free to come into our family. I would 
also be super grateful for any financial support. There are a few expenses that are 
coming up like extra vaccines and the likes before heading away that some support 
would be deeply and greatly appreciated. If you are in the position to give any amount 
and feel called to do so it would mean the world and would love to have you part of this 
season and mission. Here is my bank details: 03-0674-0004200-000 

Thank you so much for all the support!! 



 

 


